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The Forester 
www.fpcivic.org 

Volume 52 Issue 07                                      Forest Park Civic Association                                 JULY 2016 

Next FPCA Meeting 
JOIN US 

 

Tuesday July 12, 2016 
7 pm 

 
 

Guest Speaker: 
Columbus Police Chief Kim Jacobs 

 
Epworth United Methodist Church 

5100 Karl Road 

Check out FPCA’s website to 
find out how to connect with 

us via social media. 
www.fpcivic.org 

 
 

We are now conncecting with 
neighbors via facebook and 

twitter.  

Northland Community 4th of July Parade 
Monday July 4th,  2016 

 10:00—Children, bring your decorated bikes to 
Parking area of Woodward Park Middle School 
for Judging of the FPCA  Bikes and Trikes Con-
test. Stay and become part of the parade after 
judging. 

 10:30—Forest Park Friends meet at lots on 
west side or Karl Road just north of Morse Rd. 
and be part of the Forest Park float in the pa-
rade. 

 11:00– Be on Karl Road to celebrate our USA’s 
Birthday and watch the 54th annual Northland 
Community Independence Day Parade. Bring a 
bag to collect those goodies that are passed 
out during the parade.  
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AREA REPRESENTATIVES 
 

Forest Park West    
 1.  Wally Veasey..…614-554-2567 or 
       Ernie Mack...….614-436-6241 or 
       Mike Stone…….….614-218-1788 
 2.  Bob Hinebaugh…….614-885-0691 
 3.  VACANCY 
 4.  VACANCY 
 5.  Patrick Alkire…614-846-3888 or  
        Joe Krabill……..…419-367-0118 
 

Forest Park East 
 6. Linda Hancock…….614-841-9103 
 7.  VACANCY 
 8   Steven Dhuyvetter..614-420-1637 
 9.  VACANCY 
10. Scott Prigan………614-523-2420  
11. Linda Whitmore..614-890-1065 or 
         Dave Paul……...614-325-8217 
12. Larry Markin………614-891-0038 
13. George Schmidt…614-895-7459 
14. Joyce Minor………614-975-7725 
 

City Code Enforcement  
 

            CALL 311  

FOREST PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION OFFICERS & REPRESENTATIVES 

PRESIDENT 
Ed Vanasdale…..…………….……614-847-1494 
evanasdale@insight.rr.com 
 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Felix Quachey……………..…...…614-595-7871 
FQUACHEY@AmFam.com 
 

TREASURER 
Dan Hartzell…………………….…614-846-2784 
 

SECRETARY 
Matt Ward………..…………………614-634-1547 
 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Mary Sguerra…………………..…614-506-7540 
 

FORESTER EDITOR 
Rita Woeste………………….…….614-785-1555 
 

SUPPLEMENTAL SECURITY 
Felix Quachey……………………..614-595-7871 
Asst: Tim Houser………….………614-885-5654 
 

BUSINESS REPRESENTATIVE 
PJ Phillips..…………………..……614-420-1637 
 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Ken Gilbert…….………….....……614-888-3559 
 

WELCOME COMMITTEE CHAIR. 
PJ Phillips     ………..……..…..…614-420-1637 

 

NCC REPRESENTATIVE 
Felix Quachey………………...…614-595-7871 

 
 NCC DEVELOPMENT REP  

Ed Vanasdale…….…………...…..614-847-1494  

FORESTER DEADLINE 
              
 

For any other information please call PJ 
Phillips @ 614-420-1637. Advertise-
ments can be emailed (camera ready) to:  
              forester_ed@fpcivic.org 
 
If you encounter problems with an ad-
vertiser, please notify Cate Gilbert at 
614-888-3559 or email to: 
 forester_ads@fpcivic.org 
 

Foresters are available at the Karl 
Road Library, Donatos Pizza,  

Sequoia Lanes, YMCA, Gabby’s Bar 
& Dairy Queen. 

 
 

Articles for AUGUST, 2016  Forester due 
to editor by July 17th, 2016. The August 
Forester will be delivered the first week-
end of August. Also check the website 
address, www.fpcivic.org for the issue.  

FORESTER  BILLING  ADDRESS: 
 

Checks should be made payable to 
Forest Park Civic Association and 
mailed to : c/o Cate Gilbert   
            5732 Firwood Place,  
           Columbus, OH 43229 

CONTRIBUTORS THIS MONTH ARE: 
 

Dan Hartzell, PJ Phillips, George Schmidt, Ed 
Vanasdale, Felix Quachey, Rita Woeste, Mike 

Stone 
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Visit us at www. pettypro.com 

2661 E. Dublin-Granville Road — Just East of Cleveland Ave. 

FOR MOST CARS UP TO 5 QTS. NOT VALID WITH OTHER DISCOUNTS  ` EXPIRES  07/31/2016 

$24.95 

                    WITH THIS AD 

890-8787 

OIL CHANGE  &  

Lube SPECIAL 

Scott Petty 

Owner/Operator 

SCOTT ’S  COMPLETE  CAR CARE  

Mon-Fri 8-5:30 ~  Sat. 8-4:00 

Scott Petty 
Proudly serving the Forest Park 

area since 1990 
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FOREST PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
June 14, 2016 MINUTES 

By Secretary Matthew Ward 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Ed Vanasdale at 7:00pm and started with the Pledge of 
Allegiance by all in attendance. Roll call of the officers was taken by the secretary.  

President Ed Vanasdale skipped his opening remarks and gave the floor to Dan Hartzel for the Treas-
ure report for May. Memberships drove the majority of income for the month while security, Forester and the 
directories added to the expenses for the month of May. Year to date the budget has a shortage, however, 
membership drive is starting and those numbers should turn around. The report was voted on and approved by 
the board at 7:05. 

Next Officers Clinger and Ortega discussed a few things in the neighborhood that was brought to their 
attention. Officer Clinger stated that with summer being busy and having training for the RNC convention, 
any communication with him may be delayed. He stated that the Red Carpet Inn’s new owner is planning on 
opening but are running into rehab problems on the building that is delaying the opening. Questions were 
opened with concern over the Express Inn, which Officer Clinger stated that they have not been issued a li-
cense and will not until after all issues have been remedied. Another question was asked about putting addi-
tional police presence on Maple Canyon to try and reduce speeding and racers along that road. Officer Ortega 
said he would look into. Ending their remarks they handed out a survey regarding how the police can com-
municate better with residents.  

At 7:27 the special guest speaker for the evening was Mary Ellen O'Shaughnessy, Clerk of Courts for 
Franklin County. She made remarks regarding what her office has been doing since she took office in 2009. 
This included an e-fling system for the courts and updating the title division in order to better serve residents. 
She stated that the Morse Road Title Office is the busiest in Columbus. She also stated that if anyone has is-
sues transferring titles to take them to the title office not the DMV as the transfer will get handled better. 
O’Shaughnessy ended her remarks by telling about the new Title App that will give current wait times at all 
locations so customers can find the best time to go.  

At 7:35 Ed Vanasdale gave out some important dates to remember including the July 17th FPCA picnic 
at the YMCA and the 4th of July Parade where PJ Phillips will be judging bikes and trikes. Following Ed the 
committees gave their respective reports. PJ Phillips said that all business have renewed their association 
memberships and the Welcome folders have arrived and ready to deliver to new residents. For the Security 
report, Felix Quachey stated that all has been quiet besides a few cars being vandalized. He reminded resi-
dents to be on the lookout of summer vandals now that it is summer. On the NCC report Dave Paul reminder 
the board about getting tickets to the NCC Banquet. 

Mike Stone then gave an update for Outreach Day stating that Packet Assembly day will be June 27th 
from 6-8 at Donatos. The Membership drive will run from June 27th to July 11th. Dave Paul followed with the 
membership report stating that applications were being processed and on the development side stated that they 
were looking at rezoning Warren and Ulry Roads for Apartments and Condos.  

At 7:50 Ed Vanasadale proposed a temporary solution and offer to revisit how the Forester is being 
delivered. This was brought up because of the recent change in the Dispatch delivery route that would cause 
the board to deliver outside of our area and take on additional cost. For July, the Forester will be delivered by 
the Northland Stem Group that delivered in June. Ed proposed for August and September that the Forester on-
ly get delivered to paid members of the association a savings of over $2000 to the budget and then revisit the 
issue for October and see where membership stands after the membership drive. Other board members 
brought up issues that advertisers and other residents might have with this while some board members thought 
that instead of using this solution, the members of the board work harder at driving membership so financials 
are not an issue in the future.  

At 8:25 a motion was brought up by George Schmidt to have the Forester delivered to all residents in 
August and September. The motion was seconded and opened for discussion. At 8:34 the board voted and ap-
proved the motion.  

Final remarks were made regarding raising dues in the future and the upcoming picnic and the dona-
tions that have been received.  

The May 2016 meeting was adjourned at 8:46pm.  
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Support our Local Business Members!!   
If you know of a business who would like to advertise in the Forester or just become a FPCA business 

member, have them contact PJ Phillips, 614-420-1637 or email pjphillips@kw.com, for information.  

tel:614-420-1637
mailto:pjphillips@kw.com
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MAIL TO:  
Felix Quachey 

5270 Arrowood Loop E.  
595-7871 

Or  

Email him at  
FQUACHEY@AmFam.com 

 

Supplemental Security House Check 
Forest Park Business Members and Homeowner Members only! 

  
Use this form to have your home checked while you are on vacation. The form will be passed on to the supplemental 
security officer and the Security Officers.   
  
Name _______________________Address ________________________Phone ___________ 
  
Vacation Dates:  Depart_______________ Return _____________ Please notify____________ 
  
Address _____________________ Phone ________________Who has key?_______________ 
  
Address _____________________Phone____________________ 
  
Lights on timer? _______  Location _____________________ 
  
Radio or TV continuously on timer? _____  Location _______________ 
  
Will older children be in and out ?  Yes _______   No ________ 
  
If yes, make and model of car ___________________________ 

Attention all residents: Please send all your vacation home check requests at least a full week ahead of 

your departure. We need a little lead time for our patrol officer to adjust his schedule if the need arises. 

Summer finally appears to be here to stay and unfortunately, the good weather comes with security 
concerns as well. I would just like to remind residents to remain vigilant and keep the following tips 
in mind: 
 

1. Do not leave your garage doors up whilst working in the yard—it only takes a bad guy a few 
seconds to get in and get out with something of value. Additionally, if the door into the house 
from the garage is unlocked, you may be confronted by a burglar when you go back inside. 

2. Keep your ground floor windows shut—burglars are now using open ground floor windows as 
access points into homes. 

3. Always answer your door when someone knocks—I am not saying you should open the door; 
however, burglars like to knock on the door or ring your doorbell to determine if your home is 
vacant or occupied and since they prefer a vacant home to break into, simply checking to see 
who is at the door to let them know you are not interested can be the difference between find-
ing yourself face-to-face with an attacker in your home or having them lose interest and trying 
the next house. 

4. Do not leave items of value in your car while in your driveway—no matter how small an item it 
may be, it may be an invitation for a desperate person to break into your car hoping for more. 
Everything from loose change to purses or wallets or shopping bags will make your car a target! 

5. Keep an eye on your fence gates to ensure they are closed and secured as you leave and arrive 
at your home each day. 

6. When you observe what appears to you to be a crime in progress please call 911 and not the 
Supplemental Security number. 

7. Lastly, please note that the Columbus Police Non-Emergency Number is 614-645-4545, when 
the automated system picks up, PRESS * to be connected to a live dispatch operator. 



FORESTER JULY,  2016 7 

 

Yard Waste & Blue 
Can Recycling 

happens on the  
same Friday, every 

other week . 

Schedule for 
Forest Park Yard 
Waste & Recycle 

dates are:  
 

***   
July 1, 15, 29 

& 
August 12, 26 

All of Forest 
Park pick up is 
still on Fridays,  
we are Part B 

of the  
Friday Program. 

 

Beautification award 
  
 Hello Everyone, It's getting warm out there so of course it’s time for the Beauti-

fication awards. FPCA is checking front yards to see what flowers, what arrangements 

you have made to give your yard that burst of color. We have already started checking 

out our great flowerbeds here in Forest Park.  

 We are doing things a little different this year. We won't be waiting till August 

to do the judging. Some of the winners last year told us we were not seeing their 

yards in their best shape since it was so late in the summer. So The judging will be in 

late June or July. Also a few people seem to be a little upset that we have opened 

these awards to everyone in Forest Park, not just paid members. We felt that since these awards were a way 

for us to thank our neighbors for help keeping Forest Park looking 

great, that they should be for everyone. So we will be looking at front yards as we walk, drive, and bike 

through the Forest Park neighborhoods. Let’s see those gardening talents of our Residents. If you would like to 

nominate someone, please email,  Lora Hartzell at gobot100@yahoo.com.  

mailto:gobot100@yahoo.com
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President’s Message 
 
         By Ed Vanasdale, FPCA President 
 Welcome summer!  We have many activities coming up in the month of July.  To begin the 
month there is the Northland Community Council forth of July Parade. The Forest Park Civic Associ-
ation enjoys taking part in the parade since at the outset it was our parade. The parade can use 
some more volunteers especially at the beginning of the parade. If you can help us please call me 
at 614-847-1494. , There will be a Grand Marshall, politicians, school bands, floats and much more 
in this year’s parade.   There will, also, be Bikes and Trikes for the children to join in the parade.  
The children with their decorated bikes will be staged at the Woodward Park Middle School to be 
judge on the decorations of their bikes and will join the parade from there. We would like to have 
more of our residents march in the parade to help us pass out candy treats along the parade route 
up Karl Rd. You may join us at the beginning of the parade across from the Kroger at Morse Rd. on 
the west side of Karl Rd. at 11:00. We’re excited to have you join us march or watch the parade, 
July 4, 2016 at 12:00 noon.  
 The FPCA is sponsoring a community picnic at the Karl Road YMCA on Sandalwood Place 
from 1:00 to 5:00 on Sunday, July 17. Everyone who is a resident of Forest Park East and West are 
invited to join us for an afternoon of fun and music.  Another important piece of information is that 
John Biteman who has served our community well is stepping down as the leader of the Forest Park 
Block Watch. He is looking for someone to take over this position.  He is willing to help his replace-
ment in pursuing this project. You may call him at 614-205-2939. Again thanks to John and Melanie 
for all their service over the years to Forest Park. 
 It was encouraging to meet some new neighbors at our June meeting.  If you have not come 
to our meetings the second Tuesday of each month at the Epworth Church on Karl Road, please 
come and invite your neighbors. 
 Our contact information for any of the Forest Park Board is located on page 2 of each Forest-
er.  If you need more info about Forest contact your area rep or a board member and we will be 
happy to help. Also, don’t forget we are located on internet at www.fpcivic.org.  Have a great July.    
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Parade starts at 11:00,  on Karl Road from Morse Rd. to 161 
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If you play Euchre, join us at  
Donatos on Tamarack Circle every 
Tuesday at 12 Noon.  Everyone  
Welcome!   Please come and  
Enjoy the fun! 
Interested or 
questions, call 
Linda Hancock, 
614-841-9103 . 

The Young and Hopeful 
By George Schmidt 

 

 I have discovered wonderful kids in our community.  Working with the STEM Club at Northland 

High school and now meeting the folks from Beechcroft gives me tremendous hope for the future of 

the world.  Now I had the opportunity to spend a brief amount of time with the Teens at the North Y 

for a lock in.  Everything about that experience lifted me up except playing basketball.  That laid 

me low.  

 At the NABA luncheon on June 14, we heard a young share us from the depths of his soul 

about his cousin being murdered.  It changed his life.  He is doing something about it.  He is the 

founder of an organization the Advocates for at-risk kids.  He shared that he has a passion.  That he 

can save one kid from having to experience what happened to him at age 11.  Trust me he has 

met that goal several times over.   

 As I sat there listening I thought about the great and positive pro-

grams in our community, churches and other religious sites, The North Y, 

programs in our Schools run by dedicated teachers, like STEM, team build-

ing sports and countless others deserve our attention. Realize that for 

many kids this is their way out.   

 I have seen the positive peer pressure of other students and positive 

role modeling by mentors turn lives around.  We see the amount of money 

that is spent to help troubled youth.  Interactivity is priceless.  It the best 

way.   

 The STEM clubs are delivering the June and July Foresters. They de-

livered flags to some of our front yards.  They as well as the Y youth have 

picked up trash.  In fact, this demographic is the only one that out performs Forest Park in participa-

tion.  We can be proud of our youth.  One young man will be our Jr. Grand Marshal for the parade.   

 Support the programs that interact with our youth and help them on the better path.  
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Domino Effect  
by Henry Bright 

Northland Community Council’s 2016 Junior Grand Marshal Parade Winner 
 

15 years. Yes, that is my whole life, but it is also how long I have lived in the Northland area, in Sha-
ron Woods. I have never known another home, and I honestly wouldn’t trade it for the world. The experienc-
es I have had and people I have met are absolutely amazing. From bike races with friends to birthday gifts 
from neighbors to just hanging out at the pool, it has been positively wonderful... Actually, scratch that. There 
are a lot of problems with this area that I wish I wouldn’t have had to live with. I have noticed worn down 
landscape, crime, residential and commercial vacancies, and many more problems throughout all my time 
living here. But, by 2035, it can become one of the best places to be in not just the city, but the whole state. It 
all comes from a “domino effect” solution that I try to contribute to every day, at least as much as I can as a 
teenager. 

 In about twenty years, by cleaning up our area, shopping small, and supporting our next generation, 
the Northland area can become the hot spot for living in all of Ohio. Litter is never pretty to look at, but it is 
also what turns potential homebuyers away from a neighborhood. And our neighborhood has a pretty signifi-
cant problem in that department. Just walk around the area and you will very quickly see cigarette butts, 
plastic bottles, old lottery tickets, sandwich wrappers, and every other kind of garbage you can imagine. All 
the trash is horrid to look at, and as it is left alone, more and more will pile up. And as more piles up, fewer 
businesses and homebuyers will want to move into the area. This is the bad domino effect that is currently 
happening. But through neighborhood cleanup days, we can reverse this trend. I have participated in several 
of these with my neighborhood civic association for the past several years, and it never fails to amaze me 
how dirty our area is. But by rallying together for these cleanup days, we can beautify the neighborhood. As 
the old saying goes, “Many hands make light work.” In doing this, we will attract new residents and push 
down the first domino. 

Now that we’ve got a refurbished space and more residents, the next “domino” to push down is a 
movement of supporting our wonderful local businesses. Many people might not consider this a service to 
the community, but it certainly is. By adding more residents, the demand for business in the neighborhood 
increases, meaning that local shops have an increased chance of surviving, prodding them to open up shops 
all around the area. And the homemade quality is hugely favorable to most people, so many more small busi-
nesses will want to start in Northland. I personally have supported some of our current small businesses in 
Northland many times, especially our fantastic pizza places, including Borgata Pizza Cafe, Bruno’s Pizza, 
Ange’s Pizza, and more. By enticing more local businesses to move to the area, even more young, respect-
ful people will move into the area, improve Northland, and set up the third and final domino of setting up the 
leaders of the future for success. 

If you want the neighborhood to continue to thrive once you have more locals and family businesses, 
you need to foster a better education for the children. In this day and age, you must have at least some type 
of college degree to get a job to support a family. And if we don’t take extra steps to prepare the next genera-
tion for a higher education, they will fall back into our current situation, and have to deal with somewhat of a 
dying neighborhood. That’s why, from a very young age, parents and neighbors must make the effort to turn 
almost every experience for the child into an educational one. By asking them questions, you cause them to 
think and often discover new facts and possibilities about the world. One volunteering opportunity I’m in-
volved in is with my church. I help teach the three year olds not just about religion, but about how to be a re-
spectful, kind member of society, and teach them new facts about the world each time I meet them. In doing 
even little things like this, we teach kids to be intellectual thinkers, and give them a better chance to succeed 
later in life. 

By 2035, if we contribute to this domino chain solution and reinvigorate our community, it can become 
the next great place for living. It is not an easy solution, and it takes an intentional effort, but it is not an 
unachievable goal. If we organize more consistent participation in Northland cleanup days, we will quickly 
see more interest in the area. From there, new and current residents can assist in bringing better businesses 
into the area by establishing a solid market for local products. Lastly, we can solidify the community’s future 
by making a greater effort to turn every situation into a learning opportunity for our children, the leaders of 
the future. It is unconventional to think that knocking things down like dominos is the solution to building our 
neighborhood together, but we need to do it to break down our hindrances to a better life united in our com-
munity. Though these are not insurmountable tasks, I am committed to working together with you to make 
this community a better place for us all. 
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What's It Worth?          By Mike Stone 

 

How much do you think it would cost to hire a security person to inspect your home when you're out of town?  How 
much more to have him patrol your street regularly? 

How about paying for a personal advocate who will guide you with residential problems and advocate for your case 
when necessary?  How about paying somebody to go speak at city hall on behalf of your neighborhood?   

How much for a yearly subscription to a monthly neighborhood newspaper?  How much would you pay a gardener to 
beautify neighborhood 
landscape?  

All of this...and much 
more is $25... FOR 
AN ENTIRE YEAR!! 
That's the membership 
amount for 
FPCA.  That's all.   

FPCA is maintained by 
volunteers who work 
tirelessly for 
you.  PLEASE send in 
your membership 
ASAP.  It's the best 
investment you will 
ever make for your 

property . 

 

You live in Forest Park 
Become a member of the Forest Park Civic Association 

Cost is only $25/year 
Membership gives you security patrol & this monthly newsletter and 

more! 

Year 2 of the $50 
FPCA Kroger Gift 
Card Drawing 
 
Throughout July, FPCA 
volunteers will make 
home visits to gather 
feedback from residents 
while collecting mem-
berships.  With 2,800 
homes, it's impossible 
for volunteers to visit 
every one.  That is why 
we ask that you ensure 
your membership quick-
ly by mailing it in, or 
using PayPal on the 
FPCA web site 
(fpcivic.org).  
 
Joining FPCA is critical 
to help the neighbor-
hood.  And here's even 
more incentive:  A ran-
dom $50 Kroger gift 
card drawing will be 
made at the end of July 
where all 2016 paid 
members of record are 
eligible. That includes 
any member having paid 
through the mail, PayPal, 
or through a door to door 
volunteer. If not already, 
get your membership in 
and good luck!! 

http://fpcivic.org/
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Family Owned & Operated  

40 Years 

Central Ohio 
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